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To: Planning
Subject: Planning application 14/02004/HYBRID(CDC) AND 14/02063/OUT(WODC)

The Fountain House, 14 Flemings Road, Woodstock, OX20 1NA
 23 June 2015
 
Dear Andy Preston
 
Thank you for affording me, as a neighbour, the opportunity to comment further on this application by the Vanbrugh Trust and Pye Homes. I am a former social planning advisor and had already written to you to express my concerns, but as the application has now been revised, I have comments to add.
 
I note that the number of homes now proposed has been reduced to 1200. This is a step in the right direction, but the project is still far too large in relation to the size of the existing town. As I pointed out in my previous letter, much research has shown that such large additions cannot be integrated into existing settlements and remain extraneous and problematic for many years. An example of this would be the GLC development at Edenbridge in Kent. Woodstock is a particularly cohesive and thriving community and could accept a smaller addition, but not one which equals it in size. 
 
My other main concern is about access. From the revised plan received, it appears that traffic from the site into Woodstock will be directed via a new link down Flemings Road into the Shipton/Hensington road, with a spur cutting through Plane Tree Way towards the school. This would mean great disruption to a quiet residential area, and in addition, would place far too great pressure on the Shipton/Hensington road. This is already problematic: there are often many parked cars, especially near the primary school, and potential doubling of traffic there would create dangerous conditions. At the Woodstock town end there is a pinch point, where one already often has to wait in a queue of cars, and further danger arises when cars are trying to enter or leave this into the A44. I believe this creates unacceptable conditions, and I suggest that if the development is to go ahead, access should be from the A44 or A4095, perhaps via a new roundabout. Ideally, it should not be seen as relating to Woodstock but should be a stand-alone village development as part of Upper Campsfield or Shipton-on Cherwell. 
 
I also note that up to 40% of the new homes are to be affordable. This would be welcome, as the greatest need for housing is in that sector. However, previous experience tends to show that in the event, developers often fail to implement the planned number of such homes. I hope that if permission is given, there will be a robust requirement, backed up by sanctions as the development proceeds.
 
Yours faithfully
 
Jenifer Wates
 
(Mrs A.J. Wates)

